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1. Minutes of previous AGM

Reviewed and approved, with the correction that Bonnie McDowell represents Glasgow Caledonian rather than City University as stated.
2.
Changes to the constitution

Douglas Allan (Chair) proposed the following changes to the constitution and explained that these were being presented for approval to facilitate the work of the committee more easily.

Current clause

4.3. To promote collaboration between the United States of America (US) and UK Advanced Nurse Practitioner education providers via NONPF (National Organisation of Nurse Practitioner Faculties) and the AANPE. In addition, the AANPE will also promote collaborations with other international organisations and other international Advanced Nurse Practitioner education providers.

New clause 4.3

To promote collaboration with international organisations and international advanced nurse practitioner education providers.

Current clause

6.4.1 Membership fees for Full Members and Associate Members are per annum per HEI or Associate and are fixed by the AANPE Committee. Fees are to be paid to the AANPE annually in January of each year.

New clause

6.4.1 Membership fees for Full Members and Associate Members are per annum per HEI or Associate and are fixed by the AANPE Committee. Fees are to be paid to the AANPE annually in April of each year.

Current clause

7.5 The term of office of members of the Committee shall be two years. Members of

Committee including the Chair, the Deputy Chair / Secretary, and the Treasurer shall normally be eligible to stand for election for a second term of office, and may, if required or requested, be eligible to stand for a third and final term.

New clause

7.5 The term of office of members of the Committee shall be two years in the first instance.

Current clause

7.6 Elections shall be held Bi-annually. All AANPE Full Members and Associate

Members shall be entitled to stand for election and to vote in accordance with Article

7.3 and Article 7.7; voting in elections shall be conducted at the Annual General

Meeting and the results shall be announced at that occasion.

New clause

7.6 Elections shall be held annually when 7 members of the committee will be replaced or re-elected on a rotational basis. All AANPE Full Members and Associate Members shall be entitled to stand for election and to vote in accordance with Article 7.3 and Article 7.7; voting in elections shall be conducted at the Annual General Meeting and the results shall be announced on that occasion.

A vote was taken and the changes were accepted unanimously. 

3.
Chair’s Report  

Consultations

The Chair reported that AANPE has contributed to a number of consultation processes this year, including:
NHS London Advanced Practice Initiative

NMC Round Table Discussion

And has also maintained links with the RCN Advanced Practitioner Forum.
Web site

The Chair thanked Dave Barton and colleagues at Swansea University for keeping the web site up to date.  The web site has been well used.  A flyer clearly stating AANPE’s aims and objectives has been produced for distribution at conferences and other forums, and is available on the web site.
Launch of e-journal

We have not yet achieved this objective, although the subsequent discussion suggests this is still of interest to members.

Facebook site

It was noted that AANPE now has an active Facebook site, thanks to Claire Hale for leading on this.

Remit of AANPE

A previous objective has been to further collaborate on advanced practice with other health care professional groups.  However, despite vigorous attempts to engage AHP colleagues, it seems that we are at very different developmental points in relation to the advanced practice debate.  The Committee therefore agreed at its September 2010 meeting that we would not pursue this line of work further at the present time.  

Attendance at conferences

AANPE is able to contribute to the support of members representing our organisation at relevant conferences and seminars.  The Chair attended the International Council of Nursing’s 6th International Nurse Practitioner/Advanced Practice Nursing Network Conference in Brisbane, September 2010.  He presented a paper on the history and role of AANPE, which was well received. Roger Thompson, Director of Policy and Standards at the NMC was in attendance, so there was a lively debate about regulation.  
All members can apply for financial support to attend conferences and meetings that further AANPE’s aims and objectives.  There are two submission dates a year: 30th April and 30th November.  Decisions are made by the Committee, excluding any Committee members with an interest.  
ANP portfolio working group

A small group, led by Chris Inman, is meeting to explore the development of an ANNPE portfolio for advanced practice.  
2. Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer presented a statement of accounts as follows:
Income

Opening Balance (Cheque Account) as of February 2010



4837.06

Income (mainly subscriptions)






2899.52


Sub-Total

7736.58
Expenditure

Travel (Committee meetings & attending meetings on behalf of AANPE)

1190.55
Catering for committee meetings






48.08
2010 Conference & AGM







665.74
Sub-Total

4404.37
Current balance (25 February 2011)





3332.21
Sue Shortland, Birmingham City University, has taken on the role of Accounts Auditor.
3. Membership
There are currently 42 Higher Education Institutions across the UK who are fully paid up members of AANPE.  
4.
AANPE committee elections

Three members of the 2010-2011 Committee stepped down during their term of office (Donna McConnell, Yvonne Denby and Dean Snipe). Each was thanked for their contribution.

Five members of the standing committee were seeking re-election following their initial period of office, and were unanimously re-elected: Lesley Bridges, Chris Inman, Katrina Maclaine, Sue Shortland and Hilary Walsgrove.

Three nominations were received for new committee members.  Lillian Neville and Wendy Mashlan were elected.
The members of the 2011-2012 AANPE Committee are, therefore, as follows:
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It was agreed that the next Committee meeting will take place on Friday, April 8th at London South Bank University. With the exception of the Chair, officers of the Committee will be agreed at this meeting. 
5.
Priorities for the year ahead
The following priorities were agreed for 2011-2012:

· Respond to Professor Dickon Weir-Hughes request to offer evidence to the NMC as to where lack of regulation of ANP is causing public protection concerns;

· Respond to national consultations and initiatives and participate in policy initiatives where our input is sought;

· Lobby in support of education for advanced practice at the highest national levels;

· Continue working towards the launch of an Advanced Practice E-Journal;

· Continue working on the AANPE ANP portfolio;

· Support members attending meetings and conferences that further AANPE’s aims;

· Promote and assist with the organisation of the 7th International Nurse Practitioner/Advanced Practice Nursing Network Conference to be held in London, August 2012

· Organise next year’s AANPE Annual Conference and AGM.
It was also suggested that we develop a network to support and encourage our doctoral students.
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